
Tracey Powers replied (Fri, 8 Aug 2025 at 7:54 AM) 
To: "PDC Support" pdc@pdc.wa.gov  
Cc: parkerdv1964@gmail.com  

External Email 

Good Morning Tabatha, 

Thank you for your response to my voicemail. I am however responding to this email as my 
first formal response. 

I did speck with Scott Haley in your Compliance Office yesterday regarding the C-1 report 
and including the sponsor’s name for the $90k contribution. It was identified that this was 
reported incorrectly, and it should have been reported as a contribution from Local 48 
Electricians PAC Comm. Scott walked me through amending the original transaction, as 
well as I updated our C3 report to reflect this change. That all said, I am still not quite sure 
what needs to be done with the C-1 report. If I understand correctly, nothing now that this 
amendment was made. Scott was unsure how to advise and suggested I reach out to you. I 
understand you are not in the office today. I will do my best to follow your instructions on 
updating our C-1 and am hopeful we can connect on Monday, 8/11/25. 

I would like to further discuss what the other alleged violations are and make sure I fully 
understand before I give a complete explanation. Again, hoping we can connect Monday 
and please know I am making my very best effort to complete all compliance in the 
timeframe requested. 

Thank You, 

  

Tracey Powers 

Financial Assistant 
IBEW Local 48 
Dircet Phone: 503-251-8504 
tracey@ibew48.com 
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